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See inside for details  

of Pillerton Scoutsõ Halloween 

Party in the Community Centre  

 

Deadline for items for inclusion in the NOVEMBER issue: 

Monday 16th Octo ber  
Contact Editor, Jane Evans on 01789 740446  or janealisonevans@gmail.com  

Newsletter Produced by: Ettington Parochial Church Council  

Newsletter Printed by: Parish Magazine Printing, 01288 341617  

 

Visit ettington.org to view current and back issues of the newsletter. óLikeô 
our Facebook page Ettington & Fulready Village Newsletter to keep 
informed between issues and sign up to receive each issue at 
ettingtonnewsletter@gmail.com. Items for inclusion in the newsletter should 
be sent to the editor, Jane Evans, on janealisonevans@gmail.com. 

Next Parish Council Meeting:  

Wednesday 11th October  7.30pm in Community Centre Lounge  

ETTINGTON VILLAGE NEWS

with Fulready  

For Ettington Community Centre Bookings & 
Enquiries, contact Gema Batchelor on: 

 

Tel: 07975 682775 
Email: bookings@ettingtoncommunitycentre.co.uk 

 

www.ettingtoncommunitycentre.co.uk 

BARN STORED LOGS  

FOR SALE 
 

Contact Clive on  

07973 850502  

October Services  

in Ettington Church  
 

Sun 1st - 8am BCP Communion 

Sun 8th - 10am All Age Worship  

Sun 15th ð 10am CW Communion 

Sun 22nd ð 10am Morning Worship  

Sun 29th ð Benefice Services:  

10am òIn Loving Memoryó 

Butlers Marston Church  

4.30pm-6.30pm Light Party  

Ettington Church  

 

See inside  for details of 

Ettingtonõs Autumn/Late 

Harvest Supper  & 

2017 Christmas Tree Festival  

Quaker Meeting House : ôThe Friendsõ 
meet every Sunday at 11am in the 

Meeting  House in Halford Road .  
 



Letter from  the Reverend Sharon Goble éé. 
 

Glitz and glamour sparkles again on all available weekend evenings through the 

Autumn when I get to c hoose what is on the tele in our house.  òStrictlyó is 

strictly in my viewing diary in that Saturday slot.  There was a very poignant 

tribute given to Sir Bruce Forsyth on the launch show for 2017.  Fond farewells 

have been voiced to Len Goodman.  At the t ime of writing I have no idea what 

could possibly replace Lenõs lens?!  The catchphrases that are so comfortably 

familiar with a programme like Strictly are a kind of liturgy.  We all would know 

how to answer should I say òNice to see youéó  We can all adopt the right tone 

to proclaim a òDisaster, Darling!ó or that it is òFab-u-lous!ó and we know to go 

into raucous applause whenever itõs time to welcome the stars of our show! 
 

We now have a dancing vicar (if heõs stayed long enough to be part of the show 

between writing and publishing this article!) . Perhaps I should have  more 

confidence in his ability,  bless him!  Reverend Richard Coles certainly has plenty 

of personality, flair and a very particular ministry in media.  
 

There is also a lot of love on the show which is played out throughout the week 

in òStrictly: It Takes Twoó and through Social Media.  The òjourneyó as the 

celebrities turn into ballroom dancers week on week is so important to the 

voting public.  The tears and smiles that come through enthu siastic hard work 

and the desire to stay in that journey and contribute for as long as possible 

draw us into that òStrictly Familyó to feel the love.  Ore Odube, who won last 

year, helped diffuse the myth that big boys donõt cry. 
 

Liturgy, vicars with pers onality (!), a lot of love and a big family to share in ð I 

cannot help but make connections on my Saturday nights before my Sunday 

morningsé 
 

The Church has liturgy, whether it be òThe Lord be with youó or in other 

traditions.  The Church has always had l eaders with personality and the media 

portrayal of bumbling ineffective religious types was rescued somewhat in the 

90s by Dawn French as the Vicar of Dibley.  In the Church, there is a lot of love 

and we are a big and diverse family on a journey together inviting everyone to 

feel a part of that and share in it.   The Church with its long history has learnt a 

lot about reshaping through the generations, whilst having every confidence in 

its mission and purpose.   In the Bible, there is a repeated call to sin g a new song 

ð and, though less frequent, to turn that singing into dancing.  I love that 

metaphor for faith which is so full of creativity, energy and movement.  The 

Churchõs loving family is on that journey to òkeep dancing!ó  Why not leap off 

that sofa and come and join us?! 

 

God bless, Sharon. 



     CHURCH NEWS  

                                     Ettington PCC  
   òWe Exist to Make Christ Knownó 

A big welcome to our new Rector ! 

On the evening of Wednesday 3 0th August, in the church of St  David's in 

Newbold-on-Stour, a large congregation of friends and parishioners from 

the Benefice w elcomed our new Rector, The Rev  Sharon Goble, to the six 

parishes of the Benefice. Members of Sharon's recent parish of Stoneleigh 

and Ashow were also present  to wish her well in her new ministry. The 

service was led b y the Bishop of Warwick, The Rt  Reverend John Stroyan, 

and celebrated a happy and joyous introduction of our new 

Rector.   Sharon's hu sband, The Rev Chris Goble, and their three children, 

Benedict,  Felicity and Timothy were also warmly welcomed.   It was a service 

of joy, celebration and dignity and marked the beginning of a new phase of 

ministry, both for Sharon and the people of the Benefice.  
 

For such an important service there are formal and trad itional forms that 

must be followed.  These start with the Gathering and then progress to the 

Liturgies, the Institution, Induction and Installation, the Welcome to the 

new Minister and finally the Dismissal in which the people are sent out with 

Godõs Blessing to proclaim the Gospel.   However, Sharon added her own 

personal touches to the required formalities and gave us a service of insight 

into her own beliefs and ways.  As we entered the church an envelope of 

mysterious contents was handed to each.  For t he start of the Institution 

Sharon and the churchwardens gathered at the Font and the congregation 

was invited to open their envelopes and take a tea light - this to represent 

the light of Christ.  The group then moved to significant areas of the 

church to  represent the community (a Benefice logo card), farming (a 

daffodil bulb), hospitality to all Godõs children (a teabag), schools (a pencil), 

Scripture (a bookmark) and the body of Christ (a chocolate).   The formal 

Induction and Installation then followed and culminated with Sharon being 

led by the churc hwardens and the Area Dean, Rev  Canon Dr Jill Tucker, to 

her seat from which our new minister led the remaining part of the service. 

Happy applause expressed the joy of the Benefice in receiving and gree ting  

its long awaited minister.  
 

During the service a moving address was given by the Bishop and grate ful 

thanks expressed to The Rev  John Horton and the   PCCs for maintaining a 

regular and significant pattern of worship during the interregnum.   

Following the service a large buffet was enjoyed in the White Hart whilst 

giving all a chance to meet Sharon face to face.            By Matthew Marsh  



Addition by Editor  
It was lovely to welcome our new Rector , Sharon, to her first service in Ettington  

Church on 10th Sep tember.  The congregation ranged from age 4 to 84 (guestimate 

as itõs apparently rude to ask a person their age!) and included two of her own 

children.  With floral arrangements, bunting and cake, we hope her initiation was an 

enjoyable experience.  All Ag e Worship will be a regular service held on the 2nd 

Sunday of each month at 10am but in a bid to confuse almost immediately, although 

October 8th will be All Age Worship as usual, November 12th will be our 

Remembrance Service and early indications are that  December 10th may be our 

Christingle date.  Watch this space.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Stourdene Weekly Grapevine & Prayer Guide : The Grapevine details services 

and events taking place in the Benefice each week, plus a prayer guide and comment 

from  clergy on events in the media.  You can sign up to receive it at 

ôhttp://www.stourdene.org/newsletters.phpõ. Items for inclusion in the Grapevine 

can be emailed to John Horton on john.horton@stourdene.org or Colette Inman on 

admin@stourdene.org by the Thursday for inclusion that week.  
 

Harvest Supper : We are delighted to say that a date has been set  for our 

autumn/late harvest supper .  This will be held in Et t ington Church on Friday  20th 

October at 6.30pm .  Tickets, at £5 for adults and children free,  are available 

from Kate Allen on 01789 740188 (numbers needed for catering purposes ). 
 

GIFT (God is for Today) : Youth group has resumed and to bring the work they 

did last term on ôShelterõ to a close, they had a guest speaker which proved very 

thought -provoking judging by feedback from both youngsters and adults.  Almost 

£300 was raised for Shelter through the summer BBQ, sleepover and online giving.  

GIFT meet fortnightly in Ettington Church on Thursdays from 7 pm-8.30pm and 

always welcomes new members from Year 6 upwards.  The remaining autumn term  

dates are 5th & 19th Oct, 2nd, 16th & 30th Nov and 14th Dec.   This term they are 

explorin g ôlight and darkõ.  Contact Jo Wade on 01789 740890 or Steve Evans on 

01789 740446  if you would like more information on GIFT . 

For enquiries regarding weddings, funerals and baptisms please contact either  

the Rector,  Revd Sharon Goble on telephone 01608 682282 or email 

sharon.goble@btinternet.com  or the Associate Minister, Revd John Horton on 

telephone 01789 459241 or email  john.horton@stourdene.org.  

It would be appreciated if yo u could try to avoid contacting  
John on Fridays and Sharon on Saturdays.  

If you know anyone who is housebound, permanently or temporarily because of illness,  

and would like Holy Communion taking to them, please let Sharon or John know. 

For enquiries relating to Ettington  Church, contact the Churchwarden ,  

Mr An drew Harvey, on t elephone 01789 740840 .  



Godõs blessing for a long and fruitful life to Rosemarie Brown who, surrounded by 

family and friends, was baptised in September in Ettington Church.  We welcome 

her to our church family.  
 

STOURDENE BENEFICE SERVICES FOR OCTOBER 
 

 Alderminster  Butlers Marston  Ettington  Halford  Newbold/Stour  The Pillertons  

Sun 1st Oct  

Trinity 16 
5pm 

Harvest Festival 

& Ploughmans Tea 

10am 

CW Comm. 

8am BCP Comm. 10am 

CW Comm. 

4.30pm 

Harvest Festival 

& Ploughmans Tea 

8.30am 

BCP Comm. 

Wed 4th Oct      10am CW Comm.  

Sun 8th Oct  

Trinity 17 
10.30am 

CW Comm. 

9am 

BCP Comm. 

10am 

All Age Worship  

10am 

Morning Worship  

8am 

BCP Comm. 

6pm 

Harvest Festival 

+ Bring & Share  

Supper 

Sun 15th Oct  

Trinity 18  
9am 

BCP Comm. 

7pm 

Evensong 

10am 

CW Comm. 

10am 

Harvest Festival  

10am 

All Age Worship  

11.15am 

CW Comm. 

Sun 22nd Oct  

Trinity 19  
10am 

Morning Prayer  

11.15am 

Family Service  

10am 

Morning Worship  

8.30am 

CW Comm. 

10am 

CW Comm. 

10am 

Family Service  

Sun 29th Oct  

Trinity 20  
10am ð Benefice òIn Loving Memoryó Service in Butlers Marston Church 

4.30pm-6.30pm ð Light Party in Et t ington Church  
 

Church Cleaning & Flower Rotas for October  
 

Cleaning:    w/c 2nd & 30th Oct - Jane Evans            w/c 9th Oct  ð Lynda Coleman 

                  w/c 16th Oct - Tracy & Philippa                w/c 23rd Oct ð Pat Beatty  
 

Flowers:    Sunday 8th ( refresh 15th ) ð Pip Smith òIn memory of Nellie Rookeó 

                 Sunday 22nd (refresh 29th) ð Rosemary Murray  
 

Urgent ð cleaners needed!!!  
We are delighted to welcome Mrs Alison Joyner to our flower rota.  She is a fabulous 

addition to our team and jumped straight in at the deep end by providing the floral 

arrangements for Sharonõs first service.  We have a very healthy flower team at 

church but are short on cleaners.   Our current cleaners are having to clean every 4  

weeks and would dearly love to clean less frequently.  You only need to give about an 

hour of your time and it really  does help keep church clean for everyone to enjoy.   

Contact Jane Evans on 740446.  

ETTINGTON CHURCH  CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL  

Saturday 2nd &  Sunday 3rd December  10am ð 4pm 
After the success of our inaugural event last year, we will be holding a nother this 

year.   As before, set up will take place Friday and  Monday will be reserved for 

taking everything away.   Refreshments will be served  during the weekend .  This 

year we are having a theme:  CHRISTMAS CAROLS .  Contact Jane Evans on 0 1789 

740446 for more information or to book your space.  

£10 per entry to raise funds for our lovely parish church.  

Once again, we will be holding the carol service on Saturday evening at 5pm  

(with more chairs and less tables!!!!)  



VILLAGE  ORGANISATIONS  
 

Mobile Library : The mobile library will b e at the Chequers on Wednesday 11th 

October between 9.30 -9.50am and at the Church on Friday  20th October between 

3.20pm-3.40pm. The County Library also offers a home delivery  service to those 

who are unable to use  a branch or mobile library.  The service is primarily for the 

elderly or  infirm and uses volunteers to deliver the books each month.  The  contact 

telephone number for any queries is 01926 851031.  
 

Monday Club :  The October meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Monday 2nd in the small 

hall of  the community centre.  We are looking forward to a return visit from Dr 

Richard Churchley who was popular with both members and visitors last time.  His 

talk is ' Folklore  and folk -songs of  the   West  Midlands ' and he will again bring 

various musical instru ments and be hoping that the audience will join in with 

tambourines, bells and voices.  He said we did well the last time!  We warmly invite 

any visitors to this meeting at a cost of £2.50 to include tea and biscuits.  For 

further details, please phone Pat  on 740442.  This is the club's tenth year, we have 

around 30 members and welcome visitors to our meetings.  The remaining spe akers 

of our 2017 programme are November 6th  (' Farmyard  Tales', the hum orous 

personal  re collections of Rosemary Prosser) & December 4th  (' An antique evening 

with  Mark  Ashley ',  an auctioneer at Bigwoods who also appears on 'Bargain Hunt' 

on BBC. 
 

Bingo in the Community Centre:  The remaining bingo date  for 2017 is Friday  8th 

December.  Doors open at 7pm, eyes down 7.30pm.  



Ettington Pantomime Group will soon be getting underway with rehearsals for 

their next production - oh yes they   will.....!!!  If there are any other Ettington 

residents who would like to take part in the crowd and/or dance scenes or would 

like to help back stage, f or example with costume making or as the prompt, please 

email Kate Allen at allenofettington@hotmail.com . 
 

You will need to be around regularly:  

- from October for rehearsals on Wednesday and Sunday evenings 

- every evening for dress rehearsals Saturday 13 to Wednesday 17 January  

- for the performances on the 18 - 20 January  
 

Ettington Gardening Club  

Aahh, OohhéWow.  Such sounds were frequently heard as Arthur Ballõs beautifully 

detailed pictures unfolded before us during his talk on the Birds and wildlife of 
Dowdeswell reservoir .  This was the first meeting of the 17/18 programme and it 

was the best possible start for  members (old and new) and visitors.   Chairman Bryan 

introduced the meeting and welcomed all after a summer break of erratic weather. 

Gardens have been growing madly for the last few weeks  was a common comment as 

members reminisced about the summer just go ne. 
 

Arthur is a warden at Dowdeswell Reservoir and gave us a brief history of its life 

since it was built in the C19th to supply water to nearby Cheltenham. It is now used 

as a balancing pool to reduce flood risk to Cheltenham and, now under new local 

ownership, is a valuable nature reserve. It is open to the public and there is a car 

park.   Arthurõs Army career took him to GCHQ many years ago and his love of 

nature was kindled after a posting to the compact and high rise island of Hong 

Kong. For nearly  the last 40 years he has been warden at Dowdeswell and has 

watched, photographed and documented the habits of the areaõs flora and fauna.  

His photographs were stunning and his patience most impressive.  Any time of the 

day or night he is there, sometimes  perched up a tree  or ladder with camera in 

hand.  Great Crested Grebes, Dippers and many other familiar birds but also some 

of rarely seen Siberian Teal, American Teal and African Night Heron all of which 

have drawn the Twitcher crowds. Recent partial dra ining of the water has 

encouraged Buntings and Warblers to the developing reed banks.   It was an evening 

to remember and Arthur will return in 2019 with tales and pictures of his global 

travels.  
 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday 5th October with a talk  by Frances Freeman 

titled  ôA Warwickshire Wood õ.   All meetings are held in the small hall of the 

community centre and start at 7.30pm.   New members are very welcome and the 

annual subscription is a bargain at £12.  If you want to try us first then come to  

the meeting of your choice for a visitorõs fee of Ã3.  For more information on any 

of the clubõs events then please call Matthew on 748041.  You can follow us on 

Facebook. 

 

mailto:allenofettington@hotmail.com


OTHER LOCAL NEWS  
 

Shipston Safer Neighbourhood Team Community Surgeries : The SNT covers 

Ettington and holds community surgeries in the Shipston area to which residents are 

invited to discuss any issues/concerns. The October  surgeries will be from 2.30pm -3pm 

on Thursdays 12th and 2 6th  in the Shipston Council Offices/Police Station, West 

Street, Shipston -on-Stour, CV36 4HD.  You are invited to go along to talk about any 

policing issues or concerns you may have. For more information call 01789 444670.  
 

Carers4Carers  will meet at Kineton Village Hall on Friday 27th October between 

10.30amð12 Noon.  Go along and relax over a coffee and a chat.  Alison Conway from 

Age UK Warwickshire will be talking about safety and security in the home as well as 

housing options.  Do let them know in advance if you would like them to look after your 

loved one in their Companionship Group .  For more details, including help with transport, 

phone Gillian on 01926 640203 or 07947 893504.  
 

Kineton Art Group  is holding its ôAnnual Open Art Exhibition and Sale of Paintingsõ 

in Kineton Village Hall on Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th October from 10am -5pm.  

Entry 50p for adults, children free.  All the art on display is original and includes 

work in a variety of media, depicting a wide range of subjects.  Most is for sale.  

Refreshments are served all day.  This year sees the celebration of the  flourishing  

art group õs 30th anniversary.  
 

Wellesbourne and Distri ct Lions Club News for October  
I canõt believe I am having to thi nk about Christmas already but it is the time of 

the year when the Lions start to make plans for this yearõs Santa floats.  It is on e 

of our major fundraising events of the year and we know that lots of children l ook 

forward to a visit from the old gent with a big white beard!   Each year we invite 

local charities and organisati ons to take part.  We have 20 slots to f ill and all we 

ask is a guarantee that your group can supply four reliable volunteers to be 

available for one evening between 5.45pm and 8.30pm to do a door to door 

collection, with the lions suppl ying a lead lion to  direct the volunteers, Santa and a 

driver for the sleigh.  If you would like to be considered or require further 

information then please contact Lion Steve Skinner on 01789 842148.  All of the 

money raised from the collections  is pooled and shared amongst all those taking 

part.  
 

Now I would like to invite you to join us in a new event we are hosting on Sunday 

15th October -  a walking treasure hunt around Wellesbourne.  Come along to 

Wellesbourne Village Hall for 2pm and there will be two different routes  to choose 

from, one of which w ill be ideal for ôlittle legsõ and the other for those wanting 

more exercise.  It is ideal for f amilies, couples or  individuals.  There will be 

refreshments provided on return.  It would be helpful if you could ring me on 017 89 

841939 to register an interest so that we have an idea of numbers for catering but 

this is not essential.                                                                   Lion Andy Stokes  



October Half Term Family Activities at the British Motor Museum  

21st - 28th  October  

Get creative! Come and draw, paint, stick and colour with our art -based workshops 

running Monday to Friday .  Part of the ôFantastic for Familiesõ national art campaign, 

this  October half term activity is sure to entertain the whole family.   There are 

also two great family trails to enjoy every  day.  Our new interactive 'Missing Plans' 

family trail, and, as it wouldnõt be October half term without something Halloween, 

our ôBlack Catõ trail is back. 

For more information visit www.britishmotormuseum.co.uk . 
 

http://www.britishmotormuseum.co.uk/


Ettington Village Store  
29 Banbury Road, Ettington, CV37 7SN  

Tel: 01789 740657  
 

Providing Ettington & surrounding communities  

with their daily shopping requirements.  
 

We are more than your normal  

Village Post Office and Convenience Store.  
 

Our committed and caring staff will be able to help you 

with:  

¶ Postal services  

¶ Banking services  

¶ Mobile phone top -up 

¶ Electricity key top -up 

¶ Dry cleaning  

¶ Newspaper deliveries  

¶ Notice board for adverts & community notices  

¶ A well -stocked convenience store  

¶ Bakery ð freshly baked each morning  

¶ Fresh fruit & vegetables  

¶ Logs, kindling, coal and lumpwood  

¶ Home deliveries to the elderly & infirm residents of 

the village.  

¶ Stationery and copying services.  
 

We are open for your convenience:  

Monday ð Saturday 7am to 8pm  

Sunday & Bank Holidays 8am to 6pm  
 

Support your local stor e 

so we can support our community.  



  



 

 

 

Please note no responsibility can be taken 
by the editor or Ettington Parochial Church 
Council or any individual connected to it if 
advertisers in this newsletter do not meet 

customer expectations. 

ABC Badminton Club  
 

We are a small mixed badminton club who meet 

at Stratford Leisure Centre each Thursday 

from 10 -12.  If you would like to join us then 

call Lindsey on 01789 740042.  Everyone 

welcome!  Cost varies with number of players.  

 



 

AVON BOILER CARE 
24 HOUR EMERGENCY     OIL-GAS-LPG 

 

Central Heating Installation & Repairs 
Boilers Repaired & Serviced 

Upgrades & Replacements      Underfloor Heating 
General Plumbing Work 

 

Fully Qualified Local Gas Safe & 
OFTEC Registered Engineers 

 

FREE ESTIMATES 
 

Tel: 01789 740031 
Email: avonboilercare@aol.com 

www.avonboilercare.co.uk 


